

WINNING WOLVES

The CHS Swim Team finished a very successful season this past weekend at the State Swim Meet. Congratulations to Mark Jurek who finished 1st in the 200 Individual Medley and 100 Butterfly! Both swims are new state records and qualify Mark for High School All-American status. The girls finished 5th place in Division I out of 48 schools. Congratulations to the following: Adriana Palomino, 4th in the 200 Freestyle and 4th in 500 Freestyle; Jocelyn Wang, 5th in the 200 Freestyle and 8th in the 100 Backstroke; Marina McInelly, 5th in the 100 Breaststroke and 11th in the 200 Individual Medley; Scout Wilkins, 9th in the 500 Freestyle; Julia Boese, 10th in the 50 Freestyle and 11th in the 100 Butterfly; Angie Tulk, 10th in the 100 Butterfly; Kelsey Thomas, 9th in the 200 Freestyle and 6th in the 500 Freestyle.

200 Medley Relay...11th...Keegan Olson, Phi Nguyen, Angie Tulk, Bristyn Croswhite 200 Free Relay...7th...Scout Wilkins, Julia Boese, Ally Padilla, Marina McInelly 400 Free Relay...6th...Jocelyn Wang, Kelsey Thomas, Julia Boese, Adriana Palomino







Round two, here we come! The Chandler Wolves successfully advanced to the second round of the State Playoffs by defeating Skyline 55-16 last Friday. The Wolf Defense held Skyline to two touchdowns and just 13 first downs. Bryce Prekins (2), Elijah Sykes, Josh Lucas (2), Dionte Sykes, Mitchell McCulley and Jaray Mills had Wolf touchdowns. This Friday the Wolves will take on Basha at home at 7:00 p.m. Go Wolves!

LAST WEEK FOR CHS TURKEY DRIVE

Chandler High School is participating in the Chandler CARE Center's annual turkey and non-perishables drive to support Family Assistance Day on November 23rd. CHS's goal is to collect 100 of each item on the CARE Center's needs list. Why 100? The "Chandler 100's" goals are in recognition of our school's 100th year and upcoming centennial celebration. We are still looking for donations of canned fruits, canned vegetables and boxes of cereal. If you would like to contribute, please bring the items to the CHS front office by Friday, November 15th. Contact the CHS Activities Office at 480-812-7735 with inquiries, and thank you for supporting our efforts!

ART STUDENTS AUCTION WORK FOR GOOD CAUSE

Five CHS Art students' work was chosen to be included in About Care's Veteran's Day Art Auction on November 8th at Vision Gallery to raise money for About Care, a local non-profit charity delivering support services to elderly and physically challenged homebound residents of Chandler and Gilbert. Congratulations to Jackie Moreno, Tia Gramzinski, Yasmine Acosta, Abigail Quaranta and Lyndsey Denny for having their work shown, and a special congrats to Abigail Quaranta whose photograph "The Gift" won the high school art show. Their teacher is Robert Burget.







Tia Gramzinski's "Buddha and Tracks"



Abigail Quaranta's "The Gift"

CHS ART WORK ON DISPLAY AT DISTRICT OFFICE

Congratulations to the following students who have art on display in the lobby at the CUSD Office. These talented artists' work will remain there until December 16th. Great work, Wolves!

Ms. Knoll's Drawing and Painting Students: Rachel Buttonhoff, Patricia Collins, Sequoia Globke and Anam Saeed

Mr. Burget's Traditional Photography Students: Jacob Schrum, Abigail Quaranta and Mark Kapron Ms. Koury's Design Students: Katja Smeltzer, Sergio Santos and Anthony Cortes

Ms. Koury's Ceramics Students: Mace Hinsch, Jasmine Hernandez, Diana Martinez, Esmeralda Moreno, Miguel Castro, Diana Vu







UPCOMING DANCE CONCERT- SAVE THE DATE!

The CHS Dance Department will host its *Imagine* concert featuring Modazz, Advanced, and Improv dancers on Thursday, November 21st. Doors will open at 6:30 p.m., and the show will begin at 7:00. Tickets will be \$5.00 at the door or can be purchased from a Modazz dancer a week before the show. See you there!

INTRODUCING THE 2013 HOWL TOWEL

Accompanied by the CHS Band, Mr. Rother and 15 spirited teachers kicked off the "Howl Towel" reveal at the pep assembly on November 3rd. We'll be breaking out the towels and showing our spirit again this Friday as our Wolves take on the Basha Bears!



HIKING CLUB TACKLES THE GRAND CANYON

CHS Teachers Ron Tanner, Carol Gould and Mike Gray took 26 students from Chandler High's Hiking Club to hike the Grand Canyon on Saturday, November 2nd. The hikers went down the Kaibab Trail and up the Bright Angel Trail all in one day (17 miles). It was a fantastic experience!





ACE PLUS PROGRAM

The ACE Plus Program is currently accepting applications for Cohort 2014. ACE recruits students in their sophomore year to participate in the program during their junior and senior years. ACE students are enrolled in concurrent college courses during 11th and 12th grade and can earn up to 24 college credits by the time they graduate from high school. Interested students need to see Ms. Jaramillo in the Counseling Department for an application. The deadline to apply is Wednesday, December 11th.

BUY A YEARBOOK SENIOR AD NOW

Attention parents of CHS Seniors: Do you want to recognize your senior son or daughter in the 2013-14 Yearbook? Time is running out for you to purchase a Senior Ad. The deadline is November 25th. Click <u>here</u> for more information. On the left side of the Yearbook page, click on Yearbook Senior Ads 2013-2014 and follow the instructions.

SPIRITLINE GOLF TOURNEY FUNDRAISER

The Chandler High School Spiritline Booster Club is conducting a Golf Tournament and Raffle Fundraiser at the Kokopelli Golf Resort on November 16, 2013.

The funds raised by this event will be used to help purchase uniforms and pay for other program costs such as choreography, music, and competition fees, as well as transportation costs to and from competitions.

Chandler High School and the surrounding community are very proud of its Spiritline program. After an impressive competition season, the Chandler High Pom Team and Co-Ed Stunt team qualified for the 2013 AIA State Tournament. The Spiritline program also qualified to compete in the USA Nationals Cheer Competition in Anaheim, California.

Please consider supporting our Spiritline program by participating in this worthwhile event!

Details:

Four person scramble 7:30 AM Shotgun start

The event includes 18 holes of golf, range balls, golf cart, grilled picnic lunch and many prizes and raffles! Contributions and sponsorships welcome! Click here to register.

CALLING ALL CHS BAND ALUMNI

This year is the CHS Band's 75th Anniversary and we're hosting a banquet to celebrate this important milestone. The banquet will be held December 6th on the one and only Austin Field! Were you a member of the CHS Band, or do you know someone who is an alumnus of the program? Please help the band spread the word! For more info and to rsvp, click here.



COLLEGE VISITS

CHS students interested in attending the following presentations by visiting college reps may sign up in the Career Center:

- The University of Arizona Field Trip- Wednesday, November 13 from 8:00 a.m.- 3:45 p.m. Space is limited. Sign up now!
- Gateway Community College Field Trip-Thursday, November 14 from 7:45 a.m.- 12:45 p.m. Space is limited. Sign up now!
- Santa Fe Art School- Tuesday, November 19 @ 10:00 a.m.
- Mesa Community College- Tuesday, November 26 @ 9:30 a.m.
- Grand Canyon University- Thursday, December 5 from 8:00-11:00 a.m. Make an appointment for GCU application help.